
 

 

 

 

Update: PSA still awaits judgement on 2021 salary-

increase dispute 
 

Members will recall that the PSA was the only Union that challenged the employer’s failure to implement 

the third year of the 2019-wage agreement. The employer only partially implemented the agreed salary 

percentage, and still owes all employees 2.3%. 

 

The PSA referred the dispute to the High Court in Pretoria and the matter was argued in October 2022. 

Although the PSA made regular follow-up with the High Court on when the judgement will be ready, the 

Court could still not give an indication on this. The PSA therefore wrote to the Deputy Judge President of 

the High Court and requested his intervention as the judgement has been outstanding for quite some 

time. The PSA’s attorney confirmed that the letter was sent to the Deputy Judge President and feedback 

is still awaited. The response will be shared with members once received.  

 

Members will be informed of developments.  

 

 Employees who want to join the PSA can visit the PSA’s website (www.psa.co.za), send an email to 

ask@psa.co.za or contact PSA Provincial Offices. 
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